Dukes County Emergency Management Meeting

December 5, 2006

7:00p.m.

Dukes County Building

Present:


Charles Cotnoir, Richard Townes, Peter Martel, Dan Bryant, Spencer Booker, Chris Cini, William Little, and Deborah Cini, scribe. 

Call to Order:

Mr. Cotnoir called the meeting to order at 7:10p.m. 

Minutes:

The minutes of October 3, 2006 were approved as written.

Education:

ICS 200 and 300 is coming to the island in February, dates to be announced. All Emergency Managers and supervisors/management in the public sector are required to take both classes in order to be eligible for federal funds. 

There will be a food distribution class at the Mass. Maritime Academy. 

The MV Hospital drill is on December 16, 2006, 8a-1p.

Oak Bluffs Update:

Mr. Martel informed the group he has a stockpile of N95 masks and medical grade gloves for use during a pandemic. Mr. Martel is also working on a Community Emergency Response team for Oak Bluffs. This is separate from the Medical Reserve Corps. 

In addition to the usual invites to participate in the Community Emergency Response Team, NStar and the clergy, namely Alden Besse was invited. 

Red Cross Update:

Mr. Little informed the group of the Tisbury fire that had occurred on Thanksgiving. It was a four alarm, single house fire with severe damage to the house. The Red Cross provided food vouchers and clothes for the family. The Red Cross would normally provide lodging for up to three days; however the family was able to find lodging with neighbors. Mr. Little also stated that the Emergency Response Vehicle is in severe need of replacement. There was a communications break down at the Dukes County Communications Center. The Com. Center notified the Red Cross several house after the fire and The Red Cross have a two hour mandated response for a house fires. Also the office located at the VFW may be moving since the rent has been raised. Paul Clarke has moved to the state of Maine and is now the State of Maine’s liaison to the Red Cross. 

Storage: 

Storage issues have become an island wide issue for Emergency Management. Especially, disaster supplies to all of the towns with little notice. 

Next Meeting:

The next meeting was decided to be held on Tuesday, January 9, 2007. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m. 

These minutes respectfully submitted by Deborah Cini. 

